
	 When:	 7:00 p.m. 	
	 	 Monday, September 12, 2011 
	 Where:	 Trinity United Methodist Church 
	 	 4001 Speedway
Note:	   HPNA general meetings usually 	 	
take place on the first Monday of each month.
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HPNA General Meeting  
Agenda for Sep 12th

	 Nominations for 2011-2012 Officers 
and Steering Committee members

	 District Attourney Rosemary 
Lehmberg will speak

	 Juan Wah, Community Involvement 
Coordinator with Capital Metro will 
speak re: the Adopt-a-Stop Program

	 Update on 3801 Duval Pocket Park 
Project (Huffstickler Greeen)

Continued on page 10

This proposed amendment will 
be considered by the general mem-
bership of HPNA at the Monday, 
October 3rd, 2011 meeting.  If you 
want your vote to count, ensure 
you are member of HPNA on or 
before midnight of Friday, Septem-
ber 2nd, 2011. 

To become a member, send a $5 
check payable to HPNA ($1 check 
if you are a senior) with your name 
and address to. 

	 HPNA Membership
	 P.O. Box 49427
	 Austin, Texas 78765 
If you aren’t sure whether you 

are a member, email Jim and Eileen 
Genevro at <jgenevro@earthlink.
net> to inquire and thank them for 
their service to our community.  
They have led our membership ef-
fort for years. 

Hyde Park – where the past 
and future join together in a real 
neighborhood.

Submitted by Deaton Bednar.  

Proposed Amendment to  
HPNA Bylaws

In the August issue of the Pecan Press, we provided 
background information on a proposed amendment to 

the bylaws of the Hyde Park Neighborhood Association 
(HPNA) to institute consecutive term-limits for the Steering 
Committee members elected at-large from the HPNA 
membership.  

Notice of Proposed Amend-
ment to the Bylaws of Hyde Park 
Neighborhood Association

In accordance with the 
BYLAWS OF HYDE PARK 
NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIA-
TION, effective December 4, 2009, 
Article XVIII. AMENDMENT OF 
BYLAWS, this notice is to publish 
the exact wording of a proposed 
change to the bylaws in the Pe-
can Press at least 30 days prior to 
the October 03, 2011, general meet-
ing of the membership of the Hyde 
Park Neighborhood Association, 
which will be referred to in the re-
mainder of this Notice as “HPNA.” 

The proposed amendment is to 
Article XI. Steering Committee.  The 
intent of the proposed amendment 
is to limit the number of consecutive 
terms that may be served by Steering 
Committee members elected at large. 

The complete bylaws may be 
found at <www.austinhydepark.org/
about/test/> under Quick Links. Ques-
tions pertaining to this proposed 
amendment may be addressed to Dea-
ton Bednar, 512.371.3762 or 	
<deatonbednar@grandecom.net>.

New Editor for 
Pecan Press!
We are delighted to report that 

as of the October issue, the 
Pecan Press will have a new editor! 
That would be  Paul Kamprath of 
4315 Avenue B, who responded in 
prompt and enthusiastic fashion 
to our “Help Wanted” announce-
ment in last month’s issue, and 
whose introductory letter on p. 8 of 
this issue makes clear that he  has 
some long-time connections with 
the neighborhood, and brings con-
siderable experience and skills to 
the position. In order to facilitate a 
smooth transition, long-time editor 
Grant Thomas has agreed to stay 
involved in an advisory  capacity, 
and we encourage other neighbors 
to support  the newsletter as well, 
in whatever way(s) they can. Not 
unlike other aspects of HPNA’s 
work, this publication is a team ef-
fort; and under Paul’s leadership, 
we are confident that the future of 
the Pecan Press will be as bright, in-
formative and neighborly as its 
past has been. Many thanks, Mr. 
Editor, and welcome aboard! Pecan Press’ First-Ever 

Word Find Puzzle! (see p. 4) 
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Hyde Park Neighborhood Association
P. O Box 49427 • Austin, TX 78765

http://www.austinhydepark.org

— HPNA Officers/Steering Committee —
President  
• Lisa Harris • Ljharrisus@yahoo.com................................... 467-2504
Co-Vice Presidents 
• Cynthia Majors Lyon • majorslyon@homesinaustin.net  
• John Williams • jawilli@grandecom.net  
• Paula Rhodes psrhodes@austin.rr.com
Co-Secretaries • Sam Waring • Rich MacKinnon
Co-Treasurers • PO Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765
Carol Jackson • caroljackson@austin.rr.com  
I.J. Aarons • ijaarons@aol.com • 
Additional Steering Committee Members: • Wanda Penn • Mark 
Fishman • Stan Kozinsky • Dorothy Richter • Eric Stumberg • John 
Moore • David Conner
HPNA Committee/Task Forces (w/chairs)
AISD • Ann S. Graham, 3815 Ave H..............................................458-8096
Alley Coordinator • Carol Burton, <skywash@austin.rr.com>...................
Austin Neighborhoods Council Rep. ................ VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Beautification 	• Robin Burch <robinburch@gmail.com>..  (903) 780-5275
Children’s Programs • ....................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Church/Neighborhood Liaison • Niyata Spelman, 3802 Ave. F.	459-8349
Communications/Web • Robin Silberling, <robin@wcook.org>	452-1783
Crime & Safety • Heather Freeman, <hdozierfreeman@yahoo.com>
Development Review • David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com>
Finance • David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com>
Graffiti Patrol ..................................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED 
Homes Tour • David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com>
Membership • Jim & Eileen Genevro, <jgenevro@earthlink.net>	401-3803
Neighborhood Planning • Karen McGraw, 4315 Ave. C .............459-2261
Local Historic District • Lorre Weidlich, <lweidlich@mail2sevenseas.com>..
Shipe Park • Mark Fishman, <mlfishman@gmail.com>...............656-5505
Social • Deaton Bednar, <deatonbednar@grandecom.net>...........................
Transportation .................................................... VOLUNTEER NEEDED
Tree Preservation • JP Moore, <johnpaulmoore@austin.rr.com> 	789-7025
Triangle Development • Cathy Echols, 4002 Ave. C....................206-0729
Zoning • Dorothy Richter, 3901 Ave. G.........................................452-5117

HPNA Steering Committee
Committee 
Wanda Penn <wandapen@mac.com>  ...............................(2009-2011)
Mark Fishman	.....................................................................(2010-2012)
Stan Kozinsky <kozinsky@swbell.net>.............................(2010-2012)
Dorothy Richter..................................................................(2009-2011)
Eric Strumberg....................................................................(2010-2012)
John Paul Moore.................................................................(2010-2012)
David Conner <daypaycon@yahoo.com> .. (immediate past president)

From the President’s Desk:

A big thanks to Hyde Park neighbor Paul Kamprath for stepping forward as the new editor 
for the Pecan Press! (See related items in this month’s issue.) Thanks as well to Grant for 

coming out of “retirement” to edit the September issue, and show Paul the ropes. We’re also 
grateful that Grant is willing stay involved with the newsletter in an advisory role.

Pecan Press
The Pecan Press is published monthly

by the Hyde Park Neighborhood Association in Austin, Texas.
Note: Each month’s ad and editorial deadline is 

the 15th of month preceding publication.

Outgoing Editor
Grant Thomas 450-0464 <hgthomas@youthlaunch.org>

Incoming Editor
Paul Kamprath <pecaneditor@gmail.com>

Poetry Editor
Charlotte Herzele <herzele@gmail.com> 

Crime & Safety Chairman 
Heather Freeman <hdozierfreeman@yahoo.com>

Production Manager/Advertising Director
Robert M. Farr 731-0617 <bobfarr@austin.rr.com>

Mail Ad Payments to:  
Carol Jackson. P.O. Box 49427, Austin, TX 78765

Mail Ad Artwork to:
Robert M. Farr <bobfarr@austin.rr.com>
7500 Chelmsford Dr. Austin,TX 78736

Distribution Coordinator
Rimas Remeza • 4105 Ave. F • 371-3158 

 <rimasx@yahoo.com>

Area Coordinators
North of 45th/West of Duval • Pam Dozler......................... 458-8927
North of 45th/East of Duval • Jay Gerard & Carrie Laughlin 	371-1546
South of 45th/West of Speedway • Robert Morris & Kathryn Kotrla...	
	  .................................................................................. 371-7246
South of 45th/East of Speedway • Martha Campbell.......... 452-2815

Contributors
Glen Alyn, Candy Gray Becker, Cynthia Beeman, Laurence Becker, Deaton 
Bednar, Mary Collins Blackmon, Steve Bratteng , George Bristol, Sharon 
Brown, Lewis Brownlow, Amon Burton, Martha Campbell, Inga Marie 
Carmel, Josephine Casey, Nicole Caspers, Kitty Clark, Betsy Clubine, 
Elsy Cogswell, Carol Cohen Burton, William Cook, Susan Crites Krumm, 
Celeste Cromack, Herb Dickson, Avis Davis, Don Davis, Pam Dozler, Cathy 
Echols, Mark Fishman, Fred Florence, Merle Franke, Gregory Free, Nadia 
Freeman, Larry Freilich, Eugene George, Mary Carolyn George, Barbara 
Gibson, Larry Gilg, Susan Gilg, Ann S. Graham, Carolyn E. Grimes, Lisa 
Harris, Anne Hebert, Ben Heimsath, Albert Huffstickler, Cynthia Janis, 
Liz Jones, Paul Kamprath, John Kerr, Susan Kerr, Bo Kersey, Susan Kirk, 
Dennis Lensing, Karen McGraw, Sharon Majors, Jason Mann, Libby 
Malone, Alan Marburger, Peter Maxson, Brook Meggs, Elaine Meenehan, 
Fred Meredith, Susan Moffat, John Paul Moore, Jack Nokes, Jill Nokes, 
Wren Nokes Willeford, Wanda Penn, Cecil Pennington, Linda Pennington, 
Peter Pfeiffer, Dorothy Richter, Walter Richter, Kristen De La Rosa, Steve 
Sadowsky, Mark Sainsbury, Jessica Salinas, Mary Lou Serafine, Cathy 
Short, Sarah Sitton, Thad Sitton, Clay Smith, Niyianta Spelman, Jenna 
Stephens, Julie Strong, Kathleen Strong, Debbie Trammell, Rollo Treadway, 
Lao Tzu, Jennifer Vickers, Katie Vignery, Sandra Villalaz-Dickson, Lorre 
Weidlich, Adam Wilson, Hanna Wiseman Jacobs, Joe Wiseman, Sue Young, 
Hermelinda Zamarripa.

a position. Also, if you would like 
to be eligible to vote in the election 
at the October general meeting, 
you need to have joined HPNA 
by September 3rd. If you were 
recently a member but your dues 
have lapsed, our bylaws indicate 
that dues must be current for you 
to be able to vote. (They do not 
set out a specific amount of time 
before the vote by which they need 
to be paid.)

On August 13th, Trinity 
United Methodist Church brought 
some extra kindness to our 
neighborhood with the Great 
Kindness Challenge. I was able 
to attend the portion of the event 
that was at Shipe Park. Elected 
officials (Judge Hohengarten, 
Representative Naishtat and 
Rep. Naishtat’s guests, a City 
Councilmember and a State 
Senator from Colorado) were 
thanked for their service and then 
participants did a happy dance. 
I took a few photos of the happy 
dance, and hopefully there’ll be 
room for at least one in this issue.

Hancock NA, North University 
NA and HPNA are now parties to 
a funds management agreement 
with the Austin Parks Foundation. 
The account contains mitigation 
money from Austin Energy and 
we plan to use it to develop a 
green on the city-owned strip of 
land at 3801 Duval. The fairly new 
owners of the property at 3803 
Duval are applying for a variance 
to impervious cover requirements 
in order to enlarge their driveway 
so that all residents of their 
property will be able to park on the 

property. Historically the residents 
of that property have relied heavily 
on the city-owned land for parking 
since the property has a driveway 
that is too narrow to turn a car 
around in. Because of proximity 
to 38th St. it is not safe for vehicles 
to back out from 3803 Duval and 
there is not street parking available 
in front of that house. The property 
does not have alley access. The 
owners asked me to share their 
reasons for asking for a variance 

Continued on following page 

At the September meeting the 
nominations committee (made up 
this year of Michael Nill, Cynthia 
Lyon, Carolyn Grimes and me) 
will present a proposed slate for 
next year’s officers. It is possible 
that at the time you read this issue 
there will still be positions we are 
working to fill, so please contact 
one of us if you are interested in 
filling a position or if you would 
like to recommend someone for 



Pecan Press — September, 2011 — Page �

Send in your articles, letters, and photos (but not your 
poetry*) by the 15th of each month to:

	 Editor, Pecan Press
	 4315 Avenue B
	 Austin, TX 78751
	 <pecaneditor@gmail.com>

*Send your poems to: 
	 Charlotte Herzele
	 <herzele@gmail.com>

We Welcome Your Submissions to Pecan Press

Note: The Pecan Press will not publish unsigned/unattributed poetry. All poems (even if written under a pen 
name) must carry a name and address or phone number for identification and verification purposes.

HPNA Membership Info

All memberships expire on September 30th 
of each year. 

�
Membership in HPNA is open to all 
residents aged 18 years or older who reside 
within the boundaries of Hyde Park or 
within 300 feet of the designated 
boundaries.  

�
New members, and members who lapse in 
dues for over six months, are eligible to 
vote at HPNA meetings 30 days after 
receipt of dues.

Hyde Park Neighborhood Association Enrollment         2010-11 Membership

Name  ______________________________________________ Phone ___________________

Address _____________________________________________________________________                                                                                

   I wish to be notified via email of HPNA meetings and events.

Email ____________________________________________________

Dues (per person)

  Standard - $5/year       Senior Citizen- $1/year

  New Member       Renewing Member

Payment:    Check        Cash  Date ____________

All memberships expire on September 30th of each year.  

Bring to an HPNA 
meeting, or send to: 

HPNA Membership
P.O. Box 49427
Austin, Texas  78765

Make checks payable to HPNA.   

with you so that those of you
who live close enough to 

the property to get notice of the 
hearing regarding their variance 
request will know what they are 
asking for and why.

Quick updates on some some 
items discussed in previous issues:

On August 3rd and 18th there 
were pretrial hearings in the tire 
slasher suspect’s trial. The trial in 
the case was set for August 22nd. 
We plan to give an update on it at 
the general meeting in September.

On August 15th the Austin 
Parks Foundation account 
agreement between HPNA, 
Hancock NA, North University NA 
and the Austin Parks Foundation 
was finalized, so I am hopeful 
we will have everything lined up 
so we can move forward on our 

effort to beautify the city-owned 
land at 3801 Duval through the 
city’s neighborhood partnership 
program by the time the weather 
is once more hospitable to planting 
things.

On August 22nd several Hyde 
Park neighbors attended the AISD 
Board meeting to raise concerns 
about the possible sale of Baker 
School.

The city’s transportation 
department is in the process of 
scheduling a meeting about the 
effect of the closure of Bruning 
Ave. at 51st St. and 53rd St. Please 
contact Bob Breeze, our point 
person on 51st/Bruning/Duval/
Clarkson issues, or me for updated 
information on its scheduling. You 
can also check the Keep Bruning 
Avenue Open Facebook page.
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NO TIME LIKE THE PRESENT

TO KEEP YOUR FUTURE

ON TRACK.

www.edwardjones.com Member SIPC

NO TIME LIKE THE PRESENT TO
KEEP YOUR FUTURE ON TRACK.

Now is the time to schedule your free portfolio review. Call or visit today.

1 column x 6 inches

www.edwardjones.com Member SIPC

Time can have an affect
on your investments.
Fortunately, a portfolio
review will allow you to
check on their progress
and ensure they’re still
on track with your goals.

That’s why you should
schedule your free
portfolio review now.
Call or visit today.

NO TIME LIKE THE PRESENT
TO KEEP YOUR FUTURE

ON TRACK.
Lots of times, changes in life also affect your investments.
That’s why there’s never been a better time to schedule
your free portfolio review. We’ll talk about the changes in
your life, and help you decide whether it makes sense to
revise your investments because of them.

www.edwardjones.com Member SIPC

A portfolio review will help ensure your investments
are keeping pace with your goals. Call your local
financial advisor today.

Alexander F Henley
Financial Advisor
.

4101 Guadalupe Street
Suite 600
Austin, TX 78751
512-323-0060

The Friends of Shipe Park are 
continuing work on the mosaic 
mural on the poolhouse wall. 
Updates on that and the pools are 
periodically being posted on the 
Friends of Shipe Park Facebook 
page.

Finally, let’s welcome the 
Griffin School to its new home 
in Hyde Park! In August it 
moved into its new location, the 
former location of Trinity United 
Methodist Church.

—	 Lisa Harris	
HPNA President	
<Ljharrisus@yahoo.com>
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Pecan Press Word Find 1
“All Around the ‘Hood” by der Brat

  Clues: [# in parentheses is # letters in answer words]

1. Pecan Press beat. (4,4) _ ___________________________
2. Dorothy, “Mayor” of HP. (7) __________________________
3. Editor “Emeritus” of Pecan Press. (5,6) _ _______________
4. Prez of HPNA. (4,6) _ ______________________________
5. Bakery in downtown HP. (6) _________________________
6. What’s where Ave E should be? (8) ___________________
7. Informal name of Guadalupe because it goes by ASH. (6,6) 

 _ ______________________________________________
8. When is the Fire Station parade and festival. (7) _________
9. Where to get gas in downtown HP. (6) ________________
10. Reason for the funny path of 40th Street. (9) ___________
11. Eastern boundary of original HP. (5) __________________
12. Where to shoot hoops on Ave. B. (5,6) ________________
13. Where to take a dip (twice) in HP. (5,4) _ ______________
14. HP Homes Tour this weekend. (7,3) __________________
15. It’s usually parked at 43rd and Speedway. (6,6,4) _ ______ 	

________________________________________________
16. What runs through Shipe Park and the rest of Hyde Park. 

(6,5) ____________________________________________
17. Tall landmark at Duval and Park. (3,4) ________________
18. Where to get veggie Tex-Mex in downtown HP. (7) _ _____ 	

________________________________________________
19. Mimosa across from Shipe Pool. (3,6) ________________
20. Church that moved from 50th to Speedway. (7) _________ 	

________________________________________________
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A  unique  per spec t ive  on 
archi t ec tura l & inter ior  de s ign

renovat ions . addi t ions . new cons t ruc t ion
mater ia l  s e l e c t ions . co lor  pa le t t e s. . .

512.657.8238
mart inhousede s igns . com

M A R T I N H O U S E D E S I G N S

Fire Ant Awareness

The second week of September is Fire Ant 
Awareness Week.  While there hasn’t been 

a lot of fire ant activity lately due to weather, 
be aware that they will be back.

When it’s hot and dry outside, people may have 
fire ant activity and get stung but not see mounds to 
treat.  Under hot and dry conditions, fire ants dig deep 
into the soil to find cooler temperatures and to be clos-
er to the water table.  Fire ant mounds often return 
after rainfall or with regular irrigation.

When temperatures are at the sweltering range, it’s 
a good idea to bait for fire ants since the mounds may 
not be seen.  Fire ants will still be out to forage for food 
and will pick up bait as a food and take it back to the 
colony to share with others.  It is best to bait in the ear-
ly morning or evening when temperatures are cooler.

Make sure that bait is fresh- it should have a nutty 
smell- and that it does not get wet from rainfall or irri-
gation.  Read the label for the proper application rate 
and use the correct application equipment.  Also, con-
sider sharing some bait with your neighbors so their 
fire ants don’t move into your yard.

—	 Wizzie Brown, 512-854-9600	
Specialist, Texas AgriLife Extension	
<www.urban-ipm.blogspot.com>
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Hyde Park Handyman
Big or Small, We Do it All

PETE REED

20 Years Experience
Free Estimates
(512) 736-6539

Ed
uc
at

ing
the

futur
e leaders of the creative class

College Prep, Fine Arts
Moving to 50th and Evans on Aug 1st!

www.griffinschool.org

Ball Moss and  
Your Trees

So, you notice that your trees have a 
heavy growth of ball moss on the lower 

branches, and these branches seem to be 
dead or dying. It’s not a bit unreasonable 
to conclude that there is an insidious attack 
on your trees by hairy gray blobs - they 
are killing your trees! You would not be 
alone: many people have come to this same 
conclusion. However, there is a lot more to 
the story. The truth may be less dramatic, but 
it could allay some of your fears. Read on for 
some facts that shed more light on what’s 
going on. 

Ball moss (Tillandsia recurvata), is a flowering 
plant in the pineapple family (bromeliads) - many of 
which, like ball moss, are epiphytes. Epiphytes live on 
trees but are not parasites; in fact sometimes ball moss 
can be seen growing on concrete bridges and electric 
power lines - objects not alive and thus not providing 
nourishment, merely physical support. Ball moss is 
happiest in relatively low-light, somewhat humid 
habitats - places such as found on the lower branches 
of trees. Wispy appendages on ball moss seeds allow 
them to stick most readily to rough surfaces such as 
bark on branches but a little less likely to smoother 
surfaces (like bridges, power lines, and even smooth-
barked crepe myrtle). 

Most trees around here do well in high-light 
environments, but their lower branches are not 
tolerant of low-light levels. In fact, lower branches 
frequently die off as a result of insufficient light - even 
in the absence of ball moss. So, the environment that 

Ball moss, photo by “der Brat”

Continued on following page 
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favors ball moss is the one that is not favorable to tree 
branches. Voila! Ball moss found growing on dead 
and dying branches.

There’s more. I sometimes encounter the claim 
that ball moss is “suffocating” the trees. Hmm. While 
it is true that, like most multicellular organisms, 
plants need oxygen, they produce their own oxygen 
during photosynthesis. They actually make more than 
they need, hence the atmosphere is packed with their 
waste oxygen.

Not only do ball moss growths not extract 
nutrients from their hosts, they have not been 
shown to produce any chemical that harms trees. 
[However, interestingly, they have recently found 
some chemicals extracted from ball moss that induce 
tumor cells to kill themselves as well as to have some 
anti-AIDS effects. But these effects would likely have 
no effect on host trees, inasmuch as the bark is dead 
tissue.] 

There is the claim that ball moss takes mineral 
nutrients that would otherwise go to the tree, and 
this is true to a limited extent. However - again - this 
seems an unlikely problem for a couple of reasons: 
the biomass of ball moss is generally small compared 
to that of the tree, and when the ball moss dies, its 
nutrients end up in the tree, anyway. In fact there is 
speculation that ball moss helps trees recycle their 
own nutrients faster by causing the lower, dying 
branches to fall off sooner, and thus adding to the 
tree’s nutrient supply.

I am aware of only one study showing an actual 
deleterious effect of ball moss on host trees. This 
occurs when young trees are found in somewhat 
reduced light conditions where the ball moss can 
grow in a way that blocks light from young shoots - 
even then this has a fairly minor effect. And, it does 
not apply to Hyde Park trees that live in an abundant 
light environment - this summer even more abundant 
than usual. Several other careful studies have shown 
no harmful effects of ball moss on their hosts.

It’s up to you whether to worry about ball moss 
on your trees. But, if you do have it removed, do it for 
esthetic reasons and not because of any harm to the 
trees. As for me, I like seeing ball moss on trees.

—	 Steve (der Brat) Bratteng, 	
4313 Avenue D

Editor's Note: Steve Bratteng [der Brat] is a former supervisor for 
biology labs at UT Austin and a retired high school science teacher who 
now teaches part-time at Austin Community College. He has lived in Hyde 
Park since 1974. 

This is the first of what we hope will be an ongoing series of articles 
about the natural history of plants and animals found in Hyde Park.
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PIANO LESSONS
ANGELO LEMBESIS

EDUCATOR, PERFORMER, COMPOSER

• M.M. UNIVERSITY OF NORTH TEXAS

• TEN YEARS EXPERIENCE TEACHING 

• CLOSE TO BRENTWOOD ELEMENTARY

Web: www.pianobyangelo.com

Phone: 817.403.3409

Avery 5371

Pecan Press is on-line at
<www.austinhydepark.org>

Letter from the (New!) Editor

Dear Neighbors,

Hi, my name is Paul Kamprath. I will be the new editor for the 
Pecan Press. I want to give credit and thanks to Grant Thomas for 
his 31+ years of service as editor, and also to Sarah Sitton, who 
served for many years as associate editor. I hope to rely on them as 
valuable resources as we transition.

To tell you a little about me, I was born in Austin and have lived 
in most of the central Austin neighborhoods. I attended Stephen 
F. Austin High School and graduated from The University of 
Texas with a Bachelor of Arts as an English major. I have worked 
in the Texas legislative environment since 1993, so I do have 
some political opinions. I also have some long-time ties to the 
neighborhood — among them, I was a 6th-grader at Baker School 
in 1976, and in the late 80’s I worked for several years at the 
former Hyde Park Pharmacy at 4017 Guadalupe.

My side interests include golf, biking, running, Shakespeare in the 
Park, Blues on the Green, and  more recently swimming at Barton 
Springs because it’s free before 8 a.m. I also like barbecue,Tex-Mex, 
and good friends.

If you have articles that you want to contribute, send them to 
<pecaneditor@gmail.com>.

Thanks, and I look forward to working with all of you!

—	 Paul Kamprath, 	
4315 Avenue B	
<pecaneditor@gmail.com>

Letters Dept.

Baker Center backboard & hoop 
installation, before (left) - by Karen 
McGraw and after (above) - by Paul 
Kamprath
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Chinese Language School to Open

Dear Neighbors,

We are writing to inform you that the educational legacy of the 
Perry Estate on 41st Street continues. With the recent departure of 
the Griffin School, several new occupants--collectively known as the 
Waller Creek School--will offer unique educational opportunities to 
children and adults of all ages.

Our program, Chinese with Meggie Language School, has been 
based in Cherrywood for the last five years. Having outgrown our 
old facility, we are delighted to be relocating to the historic Perry 
Estate  at 41st and Red River. We offer a variety of innovative 
classes for both children and adults: 

•	 Total Chinese immersion for children 1.5-4 years old
•	 Chinese elementary for children over 4
•	 10-week adult beginning level course
•	 Advanced adult classes

Our programs’ limited enrollment (4-5 students per class) ensures 
a language learning experience of the highest quality. If you are 
interested in learning more, we welcome you to visit our school 
after we open our doors on September 1st. We also invite you to 
stop in and say hello to our friends at Olas Spanish Immersion 
School for Kids, whose classrooms are adjacent to our own. For 
Hyde Park parents who are interested in exposing their children 
to two vitally important languages, our Chinese and Spanish 
programs offer a convenient solution. Please drop by or visit us 
online to learn more.

—	 Meggie Chou 	
Director, Chinese with Meggie	
Mandarin Chinese Language School	
710 East 41st Street	
Austin, Texas 78751	
(512) 699 5537	
<Chinesewithmeggie.com>

         

Letters Dept.

HYDE PARKHYDE PARKHYDE PARK
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Joe Zakes

Residential Remodeling
From Additions to Repairs

apcaustin.com

PROPOSED AMENDMENT
XI. STEERING COMMITTEE

The Steering Committee shall be the principal rep-
resentative, governing, and policy-recommending body 
of HPNA. Actions of the Steering Committee shall be 
governed by the will of the membership as expressed at 
general and special membership meetings.

The Steering Committee shall be comprised of 
the officers of HPNA, the immediate past president of 
HPNA and 6 current voting members of HPNA who are 
elected at large for a 2-year term. These 6 positions will 
be staggered so that 3 positions are filled each year at 
the same time officers are elected. There is no term lim-
it on how long a single person can hold this position. A 
revised list of the members of the Steering Committee 
will be listed in the Pecan Press, web site, and email list 
each year. 

The voting members elected at large  may be re-
elected; however, a voting member elected at large shall 
not serve in excess of two consecutive full two-year 
terms.  The two consecutive two-year term limitation for 
voting members elected at large shall not prevent the 
election of such persons from further service as a vot-
ing member of the steering committee after an absence 
from that committee for two or more years.  Serving 
more than one year of a two-year term is treated as a full 
two-year term for the purposes of term limitation.  Serv-
ing one year or less of a two-year term is not a full 
two-year term for the purposes of term limitation. 

In the event that the Steering Committee position 
of the immediate past president of  HPNA is vacant, an 
additional member shall serve on the Steering Commit-
tee in the place of the immediate past president. If the 
position is vacant at the regular time for the election of 
officers, it shall be filled in accordance with the terms 
of these bylaws for the election of officers. If the vacan-
cy occurs during a term, it shall be filled by a candidate 
nominated by the Nominations Committee upon a vote 
of the Steering Committee.

The President shall serve as chairperson of the 
Steering Committee. The Steering Committee shall 
meet at least at a standing time and day to be deter-
mined annually by the Steering Committee. Notice 
shall be given by e-mail or telephone to all Steering 
Committee members. 

The Steering Committee meetings are open to the 
all members of HPNA; however, only Steering Commit-
tee members can vote on issues.

The Steering Committee can appoint any ad hoc 
committee or positions such as chairs. All appointments 
shall be announced to the next meeting of the general 
membership, as well as on the official announcement e-
mail list and in the Pecan Press.

Proposed Bylaws Ammendment...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 1
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HybridRealtor@Stanberry.com

Hyde Park Resident & Neighborhood Realtor
Jeff  Baker  512 619-7421 ABOR, REALTOR®
Former State Licensed Appraiser                          Also check out jeffbakerart.biz

R E A L T O R S ®

Stanberry
Associates

In partnership with solesforsouls, I will be donating 200 pairs 
of shoes for those in need with each real estate transaction. 
Check out soles4souls.org to see how you can get involved! 

Hyde Park’s Baker School and its fate 
provided the basis for much of the 

August meeting’s agenda. About twenty 
neighbors listened to a presentation from 
Nicole Colley-Abram, chief financial officer 
for AISD, and Paul Turner, chief of facilities, 
who presented an overview of challenges 
facing the district that led to the current 
proposal to sell Baker, as well as the Carruth 
Administrative Center (CAC) downtown.

President Lisa Harris called the meeting to order 
at 7:05 PM.

Ms. Colley-Abram said the proposals to sell CAC 
and Baker were originally proposed several years ago 
by a consultant studying resource usage in the dis-
trict. The recommendations were made purely as a 
business case and did not take any political factors 
into consideration, including neighborhood support. 
District administration is coming up with a proposal 
to bring before the school board in September, with an 
eye toward action at the November meeting. Any de-
cision about campuses, including Baker, will be made 
at the board level, and the board is the proper place to 
make neighbors’ views known. (N.B.: Neighbors are 
already organizing to speak about the Baker School is-
sue at the September trustees’ meeting.)

Trinity UMC office administrator Amy Duncan 
then informed neighbors about a new program spon-
sored by Trinity, Kids for Peace. The first event will 
be the Great Kindness Challenge on Saturday, August 
13th, when participants will make treats and share 
them with the crew at Fire Station 9, assemble lunch-
es for the homeless, and perhaps do a neighborhood 
walk and trash pickup.

Adam Wilson reported on the status of Shipe 
Pool for 2012. It appears that at this point, closing 
Shipe and other neighborhood pools has been taken 
off the table. Currently, the city is proposing instead 
to close Dick Nichols and Balcones pools for the win-
ter months. We have asked for city to put together a 
working group with citizen input to think about the 
longer-term issues of aging infrastructure and budget 
constraints, which will continue to come up. PARD is 
contracting for an independent organization to pro-
vide an assessment of their resources. We hope HPNA 
will be part of the framing of the questions in that 
study.

HPNA General Meeting 
Minutes for August 1, 2011

Continued on page 12
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Hyde Park Neighbors –

Biggs Plumbing, a commercial contractor for 
over 40 years, is now providing residential 
service. 

Consider us for your:
• Kitchen and bath remodeling 
• New tankless water heaters
• Service calls

We live in the neighborhood and understand 
the challenges of older plumbing.  Let us help 
you with your next project.

512–837–5955
service@biggsplumbing.com 

http://www.biggsplumbing.com

TX Masters License M36811

Lisa reported with regard to the proposed Huff-
stickler Green at 38th and Duval that Hancock 
Neighborhood Association asked for changes in 
agreement language which the Parks Foundation 
didn’t like, but they now appear to have agreed on fi-
nal language and the construction and maintenance 
agreements can go forward.

Lisa ended by reminding all neighbors that officer 
elections and bylaws amendments are both coming 
at the October meeting, so be sure to keep your mem-
bership dues paid up to preserve voting status. New 
members must join by the September general meeting 
in order to vote in October.

The meeting adjourned at 8:23 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

August Meeting Minutes...­
­		 		    …cont’d from page 11

—	 Sam Waring	
HPNA Secretary	
4610 Ave. H
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Suzee Brooks, REALTOR® CNE
mobile 512.740.5771 • office 512.499.0499 • fax 512.499.0460 • suzee@lyonrealestate.net

Virtual Tour & Info:
lyonrealestate.net

Offered at
$295,000

• Three Bedrooms, Two Bathrooms
• Open Formal Living & Dining Rooms
• Original Longleaf Pine Wood Floors & Trim
• Clawfoot Tub & Indoor Laundry Room
• Pantry Closet, Carport, & Storage Shed
• Covered Front Porch & Huge Back Deck
• Walk to Everything Hyde Park Has to Offer!

306 WEST 44TH NO. 1 Classic Hyde Park Bungalow

FO
R
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Lucien, Stirling and Gray  
Advisory Group, Inc. 

How do you define “wealth”? 

Hint:  It’s more than your balance sheet 

Exploring this question and crafting
thoughtful long-term plans

is how we deliver
wealth management services  

in a meaningful, personal way. 

Please give us a call. 

“Life is full of riches. Your relationship with
an advisor should be the same.” 

4005 Guadalupe · Austin, TX  78751 
(512) 458-2517 

www.lsggroup.com 

“Smart Decisions About Serious Money” 

A Registered Investment Advisor providing  
Fiduciary level planning, advice & asset management services 

In Hyde Park since 1992 
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www.GWYNDOWS.com
 444-1954

Women Owned and Operated

Commercial and Residential

Great Quality and Affordable

Excellent Customer Service

ECO-friendly And Fully Insured

CALL US FOR A 
FREE ESTIMATE !

Hyde Park Poets

Steve’s Garage
Come with me now to Steve’s garage
and see his handiwork in the backyard,
where the building leans on doors open wide,
with a cavernous dark nestled inside.

Now that the overhead work light is off
step round where the spray-paint cans were tossed,
watch out for a vise or a rusty wrench,
come right on up to the carpenter’s bench.

Here in the dawn the figures seem to glow
with the patina of care the craftsman bestowed.
Each one unique and now neatly arrayed,
see how they shine, their parts ready to play! 

Ah, that our place in the Universe be so understood
as these little chessmen carved out of wood.

— E.S. Cuny

This Year Deer Are Hungry
This year the deer are hungry,
making us wonder whence comes
the lithe leaps that take them 
through the fields between homes.

Dogs in fences think they’re sport
and waken masters with shouts
as though these refined creatures
planned to intrude and to plunder.

The fawns are fast like does,
and playful enough to circle 
pencil-like legs of worried parents.
A brutal sun bakes barren sand.

Nature prunes her progeny
and only witless walkers ask
how suffering can have such weight
in the balance bar of time.

When we see death among our own,
we are the ones who need to find
reasons for what comes down.
It’s a malady of an artful mind.

On behalf of innocent fawns
we would even take to task
the artificer of the universe,
who knows where every buck stops.

– Elzy Cogswell
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Hyde Park Specialist

Sam Archer
Broker | Realtor®, Juice Homes LLC

512.633.4650
Sam@ArcherAustin.com
www.JuiceHomes.com

and Resident

Sam is a Hyde Park enthusiast and has been living and investing in Hyde 
Park since 1995.

Sam	is	a	graduate	of	Harvard	and	the	LBJ	School	and	is	a	Certified									
Negotiation Expert®

Call Sam if you are considering selling .  It makes a difference 
when your Realtor® knows what is happening in our real estate market.

Helping clients buy and sell in 
Austin with integrity and 

unparalleled representation
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Hyde Park neighbors will be pleased to learn that this
house at 3820 Avenue F has a new owner, David Conner,
former President of the Hyde Park Neighborhood
Association and chair of the 2011 Hyde Park Homes Tour.

David is already using his talent and skills to do needed
repairs to the house, which was built in 1934 by Peter
Mansbendel for his daughter Valerie.  Few changes are
planned because David respects the integrity of the
house, but he is busily bringing new vitality to the historic
interior and exterior to make it shine.

A neighbor asked David why he didn’t pay someone to
paint the house, and he said “because this is the way I
bond with my house.  This way I know every inch of the
house and what it needs.”  I wish every old house could
have an owner who loves it the way David does this one
and that every buyer could be as happy with their new
home as David is with his!

A G A I N S T  T H E  G R A I N
S L I D E R S  A N D  S A N D W I C H E S

Located at the snappy mart on 
51st and duval

Spend $5 or more and receive 
$1 off your order- one per costumer
thanks for shopping locally!

Hyde Park Poets
Austin Summer    

A white picket fence smiles
with serrated teeth, happy
to surround a house inexplicably turquoise,
its paint suffering from age-inspired acne.

Along the bottom of the fence
a young squirrel forages for grass roots,
fresh out of pecans in a dry year,
whipping its tail 
like a conversational exclamation point.

None of it matters,
not the steamy sun 
nor thirsty trees. 
We survive broiling heat, drought, 
and draw from flood-soaked memories
a fertile life to feed the future.

– Elzy Cogswell

A Place for Growing Up
Christmas lights looped across oak tree limbs
above the dancing slab on the hill.
Benches alongside encouraged barbecues,
and a playhouse sheltered the children’s club.

University buildings could be seen 
across the way, and to the south
the capitol pointed out the better clouds.
Children created fabulous games

unaware that when they were all
gone on to other hills, a Presidential Library
would keep these very trees 
for its own gracious front yard.

– Elzy Cogswell
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1000 E 41st St
Austin, TX 78751

ARBORTECH
Member of and Certified by The International 

Society of Arboriculture 

Stan Noblett, B. S. Molecular Biology 

940-0705
Residential-Commercial

· Sick Tree Diagnosis         · Pruning 
· Storm Damage               · Removal 
· Ball Moss           · Cabling & Bracing 
· Lot Clearing            · Roof Clearing 
· Appraisal · Native Tree Experts 

Complete Tree Service 

www.arbortech.org
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For the life  of  your trees .
pruning  fertilization  pest & disease management  removal
CALL 877 BARTLETT 877.227.8538 OR VISIT BARTLETT.COM

BARTLETT.
BEcAusE fuLL, hEALThy TREEs 

mAkE foR fuLL, hEALThy LivEs.

The trees and shrubs that shade us and grow along with us are 
valuable assets that deserve care and protection. for over 

100 years, we’ve led both the science and services that make 
your landscape thrive. No matter the size or scope of 

your tree and shrub care needs, our experts provide you with 
a rare mix of local service, global resources and innovative 

practices. Trees add so much value to our lives. And Bartlett 
adds even more value to your trees.

Hyde Park Poets
Is This All There Is?    
For Albert Huffstickler, 1927-2002

Goodby, Huff, you stubborn poet.
May that pot of beans eternally seething
on your stove fill your enduring spirit
with the answer that hunger is gone for good.

You were the one on your hospital bed
who asked the question that belongs
to all of us as we shuffle backward
on the stage to see the curtain close at last.

Because you would not let the world
stop your constant naming of the things
that need first to be seen then 
to be announced to everyone,

you sit in here at the table of my heart,
your words speak on, pausing only
occasionally to taste again the coffee 
from every day’s astonishing cup.

Is this all there is? It is enough.
Enough if death stands a black wall
before us all, enough should immortality
be a soft fragrance passing in the wind.

– Elzy Cogswell
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With Grande’s Game-Winning
Triple Plays, you’ll never lose!

“Grande brings a new level of value to the game with
  their bundled services. That’s why I chose Grande.”

State Farm, Bloomington, IL

We all feel the same commitment to care for our families. Helping 
you meet your insurance needs is part of my commitment to you. 
Like a good neighbor, State Farm is there.® 
CALL ME TODAY.

Family is why
we do it all.

0907504 

Steve Vinklarek, Agent
3700 N IH 35

Austin, TX 78705
Bus: 512-452-0214

www.steveinsures.com

Your Central Austin Good Neighbor
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